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SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF REQUEST FROM THE COWTOWN COLD CASE 
CHICKS TO USE THE EAST LAWN OF THE 1895 COURTHOUSE 
FOR THE "THAW THE COLD CASES MARCH" ON APRIL 29, 2023

*** CONSENT AGENDA ***

COMMISSIONERS COURT ACTION REQUESTED

It is requested that the Commissioners Court approve the request from the Cowtown Cold Case Chicks 
to use the east lawn of the 1895 Courthouse located in Fort Worth on April 29, 2023, for the “Thaw 
the Cold Cases March”.

BACKGROUND

The Cowtown Cold Case Chicks’ purpose is to work in conjunction with FWPD Cold Case Unit and 
FWPD Support Group to raise awareness of the over 1000 Cold Cases in Fort Worth alone.  The 
Cowtown Cold Case Chicks have requested permission to use the east lawn of the 1895 Courthouse 
as the commencement point of the “Thaw the Cold Cases March”.  The event is scheduled to begin at 
1:00 pm on Saturday, April 29, 2023.  The event is a one-mile march that will commence at the 1895 
Courthouse and end at the Cold Case Unit located at 1000 Calvert Street in Fort Worth.  No other 
activities will occur at the 1895 Courthouse.

The Cowtown Cold Case Chicks have completed the required Facilities Management Property Use 
Application and the Release, Indemnification and Hold Harmless Agreement.

FISCAL IMPACT

There is no fiscal impact associated with this item.


